 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Minutes of the College Meeting

College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences

October 12, 2011 – South Engineering 116
Kent Sandstrom called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm and introduced himself to the faculty.  Other new faculty in the college were also introduced - David Silkenat, History (his primary appointment was in the School of Education until this year); Anthony Flood, Philosophy (formerly at Cardinal Muench Seminary); Vincent Wargo, Philosophy (formerly at Cardinal Muench Seminary); Jessica Jensen, Emergency Management (formerly at NDSU in a one-year non-tenure track appointment); Pamela Emanuelson, Sociology; Kathryn Lafrenz Samuels, Anthropology; and Gina Aalgaard Kelly, Sociology (formerly in a part-time appointment at NDSU).
The scheduled completion date for the Minard Hall renovations is late February or early March of 2013.  It is anticipated that departments will be able to move in during the summer of 2013.
The Honors Day reception will be held on Sunday, October 23, at 2:00 pm in the Challey Atrium of the Reineke Fine Arts Building.  Faculty and staff are encouraged to attend to meet scholarship donors and recipients and to recognize the winner of this year’s Outstanding Educator Award for 2011.

The Dean and Department Chairs/Heads (AHSS Executive Council) have prepared proposals for programs in AHSS as a part of the Academic Roadmap process for NDSU.  All programs will be rated 1-5 by each member of the Executive Council based on five categories: 1) centrality to the mission of the College and University; 2) demand by students and employees; 3) quality; 4) scholarly accomplishments; and 5) outreach and engagement.  Dr. Sandstrom will send copies of the final proposals, along with their rankings, to all faculty and staff in the college.  All proposals will be forwarded to the Provost.

Gwen Stickney reported that the Policy and Planning Committee organized an Academic Honesty Session for the college in August, set dates for this year’s college meetings (with a special meeting scheduled for November 1 for discussion of the PTE section of the college handbook), and has been discussing the possibility of forming an Honors Commission for the college.  Faculty are encouraged to send input on this to any member of the P&P Committee before their next meeting (October 25).
Ineke Justitz reported that the College PT&E Committee will be sending out an e-mail with their most recent proposed revisions for discussion at the November 1 College meeting.  Jeffrey Clark has been elected Chair of the PTE Committee for this year.

Ross Collins reported that the Curriculum Committee has met twice this semester and reviewed several curriculum proposals.  

Student Progress Committee – no report.

Robert Littlefield reported that the College Faculty/Lecturer Recognition Committee has met and made some changes to the nature of the college awards.  

1) The awards will now be considered on an annual basis rather than as lifetime achievement awards.  Faculty will be eligible to receive these awards more than once.
2) Nominations should include the Faculty Activity Report and a letter of nomination from the department.  This can be sent electronically to the committee.
3) There will be an additional category.  Awards will be made for Teaching, Scholarship, Service, and for Creative Activity.
The Committee will also become more involved in encouraging and making nominations of AHSS faculty for University-wide Awards.  The Committee will be available to assist with the nominations or to add endorsements on behalf of nominations.  

Christopher Whitsel informed faculty that his department is organizing a Graduate Student Conference in March (Ties That Bind).  This conference will cross disciplines and focus on research methods.  A Call for Papers will be sent out soon (deadline will be December 9).  Faculty participation is also needed for this conference.

Nominations for the AHSS Outstanding Educator Award are due in the Dean’s Office by October 17.  This award is funded by the AHSS Advisory Board and provides a $600 award to be placed in the department’s discretionary fund at the Development Foundation, with half designated for the award winner, and half for the department’s use.
There will be a meeting in early December to provide more information on FORWARD training. More information will be forwarded to faculty prior to this meeting. 

Faculty were reminded of the free Anti-Racism Workshop to be held on campus November 3-5.  For more information or to RSVP for the workshop contact Larry Peterson.

LCT’s performances of The Wild Party are scheduled for October 13-15 and October 20-23.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Cathy Heiraas, Secretary

cc:
President Bresciani

Provost Rafert
